
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
ON PROPOSED LOCAL CONTROL AND ACCOUNTABILITY 

PLAN (LCAP) AND THE 2023/2024 BUDGET, FOR  

EVERGREEN INSTITUTE OF EXCELLENCE 
 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Evergreen Union School 

District intends to conduct a Public Hearing on June 20, 2023 at 5 p.m. to solicit the 

recommendations and comments from members of the public regarding the specific 

actions and expenditures proposed to be included in the Evergreen Institute of 

Excellence’s proposed Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP), as well as their 

2023/2024 Budget.   

 

EIE’s LCAP will be inclusive of: 

• 2023 LCFF Budget Overview for Parents; and 

• 2023 Local Control & Accountability Plan/LCP Annual Update.   

 

EIE’s 2023/2024 Budget will be inclusive of: 

• EPA Protection Account; and, 

• Reserves Account (SB 858). 

 

The Public Hearings shall be held in Classroom 72 at Evergreen Middle School located at 

19500 Learning Way, Cottonwood, California.   

 

The proposed EIE LCAP and 2023/2024 Budget are on file in the district office of the 

Superintendent, and are available for public review beginning on June 14, 2023.  

Members of the public are invited to provide comment at the Public Hearing, or in 

writing to the District Office at 19500 Learning Way, Cottonwood, CA  96022, which is 

to be received on or before June 19, 2023.   

Any person challenging in court the decisions made at the conclusion of the 

Public Hearing may be limited to raising only those issues raised at such hearing or in 

correspondence delivered to the school district prior to the close of such hearing. 

If you desire additional information concerning the above, please contact Brad 

Mendenhall at (530) 347-3411. 

 

Dated:  June 5, 2022 

EVERGREEN UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Brad Mendenhall, Superintendent 
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